Mr. Montange, I am a volunteer working on the creation of a walking/biking/equestrian trail on the old CSX Railroad right-of-way here in Carter County. I was referred to you by Kelly Pack of the Rails-to-Trails Conservancy. Kelly suggested that you might be able to help me resolve a difficult ROW ownership issue with which I have been wrestling.

 

I have spent many months contacting the owners of old CSX right-of-way and have been making some good progress in building our trail. We are working on four miles of trail in the Hitchins-Leon area of eastern Carter County, and have verbal commitments for easements across another five miles of ROW.

 

I have recently been in contact with the CSX Real Property Division concerning ROW to which CSX itself continues to hold title. I obtained several ROW plats and noted that there were parcels labeled "Abandoned" and others labeled "Disclaimed". 

 

Apparently, "Disclaimed" indicates that CSX sent a letter (in the 1990's) to Carter County in which CSX disclaimed any ownership, liability or interest in said parcels. I spoke with both the Carter County PVA Office and the County Clerk's Deed Room Supervisor, and neither  had knowledge of any such letter.

 

Parcels listed as "Abandoned" are parcels to which CSX was (reportedly) not able to document clear title, and was therefore unable to sell. I asked if CSX would be willing to give a Quit Claim on these parcels and I was told that it was CSX policy to not do so.

 

PVA staff told me that they knew of the existence of letters which CSX sent some years ago to property owners of abutting parcels in which CSX offered to negotiate a transfer of ownership of abandoned ROW. PVA staff claims that some property owners sent letters to the PVA office expressing an interest in this option, but that "the letters were thrown in the trash"(!).

 

I am in the process of trying to resolve these ownership issues by working through County Judge Executive Charles Wallace and County Attorney Bob Miller. If necessary, I planned to seek a policy statement or legal opinion from Kentucky Attorney General Jack Conway. 
Mr. Montange, can you help me? This seems to be a rather esoteric area of the law, and I understand that you have some professional experience with this issue. Any suggestions you could make would be much appreciated.

Best regards,

John W. Grace

Jwgrace99@yahoo.com
606-286-1717
